[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF GRAFHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 11 FEBRUARY 2014
 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: Mr P Allingham (Chair), Mr I Gardener, Mr A Duckworth, Mrs Jenny Barnes and Mr K Sharp
Cllrs. Peter Downes was also in attendance.
The meeting of the Parish Council was convened at 7.30pm. 

13/106 Public Forum
Cllr Downes reported on the financial situation within the District and County Councils.  No progress has been made on budgets, but expected cuts are likely to go ahead.
A proposal to extend the St. Ives – Cambridge guided bus route into Brampton has been advanced, but no further information is available at this time.  The direction and construction of the new A14 is under discussion.  Any works on this road are likely to affect Grafham, when traffic diverts through the village to get to the A1.  The Parish Council were advised to keep up to date with proposals.
Brampton Road is becoming increasingly unsafe due to the pot-holes which are appearing.  It is unlikely that any repairs will be made because of the lack of funds.  The question was asked whether the road should be considered unsafe for cyclists as it is part of a cycle route.
The road into Huntingdon under the railway bridge is to be closed overnight from 17 February for 13 nights.

The next Saturday surgery will take place on Saturday 1 March 2014.

13/107 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from John Morris and Alastair Watson.

13/108Councillors’ Interests
None were declared

13/109 Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th January 2014 were approved and signed.

13/110 Matters arising from previous minutes
Road signs have been put up on Church Hill requesting dog-owners to act responsibly by removing any dog faeces deposited by their pets.
Cllr Watson advised by email that there has been no progress on the re-siting of the waste bin in Church Road.

13/111 Brampton Road - condition
This item was discussed and minuted under the Public Forum.
 
13/112 Landscaping the children’s playground area
It is hoped that the proposed improvements to the playground and outdoor gym areas will encourage people to use the facilities.  Cllr Jenny Barnes proposed that the Council should encourage villagers to take part in landscaping the area, by planting or donating bulbs or fruit and vegetable plants.  The proposal is to use the area as a community garden for people to use and enjoy.  The proposal was unanimously accepted.  Clerk will ensure that people are invited to take part in this project.

13/113	Condition – 5-a-side football nets and posts
Cllr King offered to check the equipment and make a report on condition and any repair requirements.

13/114	Correspondence
1. Cllr Allingham and Clerk will attend the service at All Saints on 16th February for the licensing of Revd. Jason Taylor as Priest in Charge of Grafham and Ellington.
2. The Parish Council agreed to donate £50 to the Woodlands Cancer Centre at Hinchingbrooke Hospital.
.







13/115Banking and audit
1. The following outstanding accounts were presented for payment and were authorised

· Clerk's fees for  January 				£   203.85



2. The financial report at 31 January 2014 showed a balance of funds at £13,457.22  of which £1,013.85 is ring-fenced for the refurbishment of the village hall. 

12/116 Other items for information only
	
Cllr Gardener has been elected to the board of Cambridge and Peterborough Association of Local Councils.  Congratulations were offered by the rest of the Council.


There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm.  

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 11th March 2014 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall.
